
 

 

September 5, 2025 

Township Meeting Room 
 
 

WEST COCALICO TOWNSHIP 
 

 

The Chairman, James J. Stoner called the meeting to order at 7:00 a.m.  
 

Supervisors: James J. Stoner, Leon Eby and Jeff Sauder.   

 

Others present:  Carolyn Hildebrand; Manager, Tom Showalter, Roadmaster; Michael Eberly, 

Assistant Roadmaster 
 

Public Comment – none 

 

The Supervisors approved sending an awareness letter to PennDot regarding the Steven’s Feed 

Mill project. 

 

The maintenance building project was discussed. The Supervisors approved Carolyn applying for 

a RACP  and LSA grants for the new maintenance facility. The Supervisors also approved hiring 

a consultant to assist with acquiring the grant money.  

 

 

There was discussion regarding lining some pipes and the timing of that project. 

 

The health insurance renewal was discussed. The Supervisors approved renewing the current 

policy for 2026.  

 

The capital purchases for 2026 and 2027 were discussed. The road and stormwater projects for 

2026 were discussed.   

 

Leon Eby motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Jeff Sauder seconded the motion.  Meeting was 

adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 

 

Jeff Sauder 

Secretary 


